September 23, 2016

Ms. Kimberly Martone
Director of Operations
Department of Public Health
Office of Health Care Access
410 Capitol Avenue,
MS#13HCA
P.O. Box 340308
Hartford, CT 06106



RE:

MidState Medical Center, Addition of One (1) Operating Room.

## Dear Ms. Martone:

The purpose of this communication is to notify the Office of Health Care Access that MidState Medical Center will be adding one operating room to the total compliment of operating room capacity available on the main campus to accommodate growing surgical volume.

Currently, MidState Medical Center has a total of ten (10) operating rooms. Effective December1, 2016, MidState Medical Center will have 11 operating rooms.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 860-972-4231 if you have any questions. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Durdy

Enclosures